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Dear Families, 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank some of the incredible staff who will be leaving us at the end of this 

Academic year. 

Mrs Smith has been with us for almost 10 years and has been an important part of Brookside, leading and 

teaching across Key Stage 2. Mrs Smith has also been our Mathema&cs coordinator and leaves us in very good 

health in this department. She will be taking up a new role in a new school and we wish her all the very best and 

know that she will be as highly regarded in her new school as she is at Brookside. 

Mr Taylor started with us as a Nursery Assistant, then went off and trained as a teacher and came back! We are 

so happy he did. Mr Taylor has been a brilliant teacher and will be missed by us all, but we wish him the very best 

in his new ventures in Dorset. 

Mr Lane, our SENCo, will be leaving us to be a Head Teacher in September. We know he has learnt a lot at 

Brookside and will take this with him in the many challenges ahead. 

Mrs Gibbons has been seconded to a Deputy Head Teacher post for one year. Mrs Gibbons is a very experienced 

member of staff with a huge amount of wisdom and knowledge around teaching and learning. We are proud that 

we have so many talented and skilled teachers at Brookside and wish Mrs Gibbons the very best in the 

challenges that deputy headship will bring. 

Mrs Durston, Mrs Jackson and Mrs Collings will be joining Mrs Foster on Maternity leave from the end of the 

year. We wish them and their families all the very best. 

Also leaving us will be some amazing support staff: Ms Bagley, Miss Vaughan-Lee and Miss Nurse. Again, we wish 

them all the very best in their new ventures. 

Mrs Dunford in the main Academy Office will also be leaving us to become an office manager. She will be greatly 

missed – especially her pa&ence with Technology. 

In the recent parent survey, there was an overwhelming response to the work of the staff at Brookside and we 

are very proud of the incredible commitment, hard work, care and passion our staff have for our community. As 

sad as we are to see people leave us, we are also proud that Brookside allows them to grow and develop in to 

new and exci&ng posi&ons.  

We will be welcoming the following new staff to Brookside. 

Replacing Mr Lane will be Mrs Nevell, a very experienced teacher, SENCo and senior leader.  

Joining us in Specialist Provision will be Mr Ballard, who has a wealth of teaching and senior leadership 

experience. 

In Key Stage 1: Mr Soughton and Miss Whitehouse will join us. 

In Key stage 2: Miss Burge and Miss Carson will join us. 

Wishing you all a very safe and happy Summer. 

Yours sincerely, 

Brian Walton 



Class Structure for September 2022 

 Class     Year Group     Teacher 

 Giraffes & Crocodiles  Early Years     Mrs C Cross 

 Penguins & Zebras   Early Years     Miss E Ollier 

 Jaguars     1       Mr L Soughton 

 Tigers     1       Mrs Z Clist 

 Moles     2       Miss C Whitehouse 

 O?ers     2       Miss C Stevens 

 Gophers     3       Miss J Bobbe? 

 Meerkats     3       Mrs K Burleton 

 Dolphins     4       Miss F Burge 

 Orcas     4       Mr J Sansam 

 Kangaroos    5       Mrs J Moore 

 Wombats     5       Miss K Carson 

 Koalas     6       Mrs S Rapsey 

 Pandas     6       Mrs J Whatling 

 Hummingbirds    Mixed Specialist Provision  Miss M Lee 

 Jays      Mixed Specialist Provision  Mrs D Difford 

 Kingfishers    Mixed Specialist Provision  Miss S Dunmall 

 Robins     Mixed Specialist Provision  Mrs S Linham 

 SwiEs     Mixed Specialist Provision  Miss G Burns 

 Toucans     Mixed Specialist Provision  Mr S Gilborson 

Isaac Clowes and James Ashman, along with Asa    

Checkley, par&cipated in the Mendip Athle&cs Club 

Open Meet in Yeovil last recently, represen&ng Mendip 

Athle&cs Club.  

The boys had a fantas&c &me compe&ng in events      

including 80m, 600m, long jump, the Howler and shu?le 

relay.  

Isaac was par&cularly pleased to finish 2nd in his first 

ever 600m race and to be part of the winning relay 

team.  

We are all super proud of all three boys. 



On the aEernoon of Sunday 12th June, 14 wonderful Brookside children from Year 4, 5 and even 6 (aEer a 

busy week away in Okehampton) gave up their sunny aEernoon and evening to perform in a stunning concert 

at Millfield School. They were joined by Year 5 Elmhurst children, Millfield Choirs, Bath Camerata and a Jazz 

Band led by the composer of the project, Alexander L'Estrange and in total over 100 singers came together to 

perform. 

It was an exci&ng new community choral work called Freedom! The Power of Song by Joanna Forbes             

L’Estrange & Alexander L'Estrange and it was par&cularly moving that three of the songs in Freedom! con-

veyed aspects of the fight for independence and the place that singing has had in Eastern Europe in the past. 

The words hopefully helped the children connect to aspects of the current devasta&ng war in Ukraine. 

I was immensely proud of our children who had only had 3 weeks to prac&se, and they gave their absolute all 

to the songs. The thoroughly enjoyed themselves and so did all the wonderful parents who came and          

supported - thank you so much for suppor&ng your child in this venture and may there be many more! 

If you would like to hear the concert again, it has been uploaded to YouTube:  h?ps://youtu.be/

vFmz4DhRWh4 

There is also a link to many photographs which were taken on the day, so please do get in touch if you would 

like the link sent to you. 

Mrs Whatling 

I would just like to say how well the Brookside children behaved and performed in the Millfield Concert.  It 

was fantas&c!  The music was upliEing and inspiring.  The children had a chance to sing with a “band” of 4/5 

musicians.  They were a credit to the school.   

They were absolutely fabulous! 

Mrs Freestone 



This term has been the turn of the Inter-School Rounders league. 

We had 18 willing volunteers from Years 5 and 6 who signed up to play in the league. Weekly 

training with Mr Ball and Mr Perry began at the start of the Summer Term. 

We began the season with a home win against Butleigh School. We then went on to take sec-

ond place to Wookey and away at Ashco?. The league finished for us with a game at St Ben's in 

Glastonbury, where we came second. 

Unfortunately, one match was cancelled, but players were commi?ed to their training and we are really proud 

of the hard work and determina&on of all the extended rounders team. 

Thank you also to parents for your support. 

Mrs Burleton 

Italia would like you to know that over the weekend of 25
th

/26
th

 June she competed in the Trampoline Age 

Group Finals for the Bri&sh Championships and finished 6th. This means Italia is the 6th best in the whole of 

Great Britain!  

Well done Italia, we can’t wait to see what you achieve next! 



Brookside Summer Fair 2022 

A massive thank you to everyone involved in the Brookside Summer Fair!  Without the help on the run up 

from Team FOB, parents and the support from Brookside staff we wouldn’t have been able to run such a 

great event! 

 

It absolutely blew our expecta&ons seeing so many people a?end and having a great &me! 

 

We’ll be asking for feedback so please keep an eye out for our next newsle?er!   

 

The aim of the fair was to make sure everyone came together to have fun and to hopefully break even with 

our costs. Again our expecta&ons Vs reality we’re very different and …. 

 

Brookside Summer Fair raised a massive £2300 and with match funding by some of our parents s&ll to 

come in this figure will soon increase! 

 

Thank you all for your con&nued support! 

  

Many thanks, 

Friends of Brookside 

 

Friends of Brookside have a Facebook group – please join our online community for reminders of events 

and the latest news.  Friends of Brookside Facebook 

  

Brookside Academy needs your help! Sign up to easyfundraising & raise FREE dona&ons every &me you 

shop online with over 6,000 retailers.  

 

Friends of Brookside are now part of Shape Mendip Lo?ery! 

 

A fun and easy way to support us - to join and be in a chance of winning up to £25,000  visit:  h?ps://

www.shapemendiplo?ery.co.uk/support/friends-of-brookside-school 



Dates for your Diary: 
 

19.07.22  Reports out to Parents/Carers 

20.07.22  Year 6 Leavers’ Concert 18:00-19:00  

21.07.22  ‘Moving Up’ morning—children spend &me with their new teachers and classes 

21.07.22  House Celebra&on—Silent Disco 

22.07.22  Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 13:45-15:05  

25.07.22  Inset Day—School closed but Nursery is open 

26.07.22  Inset Day—School closed but Nursery is open 

27.08.22 to 31.08.22  SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

01.09.22  Inset Day—School and Nursery closed 

02.09.22  Inset Day—School and Nursery closed 

05.09.22  School Children and term-&me only Nursery Children 

return  

14.09.22  Year 3 & 4 ‘Meet the Team’ Curriculum Mee&ng for Parents 17:45-18:25 (le?er to follow) 

14.09.22  Year 5 & 6 ‘Meet the Team’ Curriculum Mee&ng for Parents 18:30-19:15 (le?er to follow) 

15.09.22  Flu Vaccina&ons for all children from Early Years to Year 6 

19.09.22  Individual Photos of Early Years and Year 6 children only 

21.09.22  Year 1 & 2 ‘Meet the Team’ Curriculum Mee&ngs for Parents 17:45-18:30 (le?er to follow) 

26.09.22  Open Day 1 for New Intake September 2023 Parents (informa&on to follow) 

26.09.22  Open Day 2 for New Intake September 2023 Parents (informa&on to follow) 

19.10.22  Autumn Parents’ Evening 15:30-18:30 (le?er to follow) 

20.10.22  Autumn Parents’ Evening 15:30-18:30 (le?er to follow) 

31.10.22  Inset Day—School closed but Nursery is open 

08.11.22  Open Day 3 for New Intake September 2023 Parents (informa&on to follow) 

10.11.22  Year 6 Sharing Assembly 14:45-15:10 (le?er to follow) 

17.11.22  Year 5 Sharing Assembly 14:45-15:10 (le?er to follow) 

18.11.22  BBC Children in Need ‘Wear what you like’ non-uniform day (le?er to follow) 

24.11.22  Open Day 4 for New Intake September 2023 Parents (informa&on to follow) 

09.12.22  Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day—non-uniform day (le?er to follow) 
 

Please check our Website for further events throughout the year: h?ps://www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/

calendar/ 

We use email and text as our main means of communica&ng with parents and carers.  If 

you have not provided us with an up-to-date email  address or mobile phone number, 

please do so. You may be missing out on important  informa&on. 

It has been reported to us that 

some parents have been parking 

inconsiderately along Smithfield 

Road, making it inaccessible for 

the bus, leaving the bus driver 

very concerned.  Our neighbours 

don’t want to lose the local bus service, so please 

think carefully when parking, ensuring you leave 

plenty of space for buses to pass.  

We would like to remind parents and carers to drive 

carefully and park considerately when dropping off 

and collecting children from the academy; leaving 

plenty of time to do so safely.  Thank you for your 

help with this matter. 

REMINDER of Change to School Day 

from September 2022 

School Doors Open:  08:40 

School Day Starts: 08:45 

School Day Ends: 15:15 



Thank you to everyone who has checked/updated their school children’s Data Collec4on and 

Parental Consents on the SIMS Parent App.  Please can we ask that all parents complete this as 

soon as possible  Thank you! 

SIMS Parent App   

We have a convenient way for you to access, review and request changes to the data held on you and your children, as 

well as see key term dates and other informa&on.  You are able to access our new SIMS Parent app and website at your 

own convenience via smartphone, tablet or PC – any&me, anywhere.  

What will you find in SIMS Parent: 

• School term, inset dates and contact details available at the click of a bu?on. 

• Access to update your contact details, so we always have the most up-to-date informa&on in case of emergency. 

• Access to update Parental Consents for your child. 

• Your child’s a?endance data. 

• Your child’s end of year report will be available here at the end of the Summer term 2022. 
 

If you have more than one child at school, you’ll have access to this informa&on for all your children, from the same app.  

(Please note that this is not applicable to our Nursery children as their records are held on a separate system; please con-

tact the Academy Office if you would like to make changes to the personal informa&on we hold for Nursery children.) 

Ge:ng started with SIMS Parent 

We have sent all parents, who have parental responsibility, an ac&va&on email to their main email address. Simply click on 

the link from your tablet, PC or smartphone to ac&vate your account (the registra&on process changed in September—see 

the latest guide on how to register below). If your email address has recently changed, please let us know by contac&ng 

the Academy Office. 

Please contact the Academy Office if you have any difficulty ac&va&ng SIMS Parent. 







Free School Meals 

Children who a?end a Somerset County Council school, whose parents or carers receive 

certain benefits may be en&tled to free school meals.    
 

Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following: 
 

• Income Support 

• income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• support under Part VI of the Immigra&on and Asylum Act 1999 

• the guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also en&tled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of 

no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks aEer you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

• Universal Credit - if you apply on or aEer 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a 

year (aEer tax and not including any benefits you get) 
 

If you have recently become unemployed, but are s&ll receiving Working Tax Credits, you may be en&tled to free 

school meals. Please phone the Children and Young People's Team on 0300 123 2224 for advice.   

Children must be in school all day and they will be provided with a meal at lunch&me which is paid for by the 

school. 

It is the responsibility of the parents or carers to register their en&tlement and request free school meals for 

their children.  

Children in nursery do not qualify for a free meal un&l they start school, but applica&ons will be processed so 

that when your child starts school, you will already be no&fied whether they qualify for a free school meal or 

not. 

Forms are available from the Brookside Academy Office or your may also apply online at: h?ps://

www.somerset.gov.uk/educa&on-and-families/free-school-meals/   

Uniform Reminder                                                                                                                                                   

The school uniform is very simple and reasonably priced. We expect the children to wear it:  White 

or red shirt/blouse or polo shirt, Brookside sweatshirt or cardigan (a plain, low-cost, red sweatshirt 

or cardigan is acceptable), grey or black skirt or trousers/shorts, red & white summer dress, black 

shoes.  PE kit is red t-shirt and black shorts and warm joggers and trainers for the Winter.  A warm, 

waterproof coat in wet/cold weather.  Hair should be natural in colour and not of an extreme style (Mohicans, 

skinheads, or tramlines, are not acceptable). 

Every child should have a book bag and a PE bag.  We give each new Early Years child a book bag before they 

start school.  Sweatshirts, cardigans, PE kit and book bags can be ordered via the ‘Uniform’ link on the Academy 

Website.  ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED – PLEASE.                                                                                       

Absence from School 

A?endance at school is vital to your child’s  learning and development.   

Children’s progress will be affected if they are absent.  

We have a statutory obliga&on to inves&gate any child’s a?endance that falls below 90% or below the 10 session 

absence threshold (10 or more half day absences within a 12-week period).     Evidence of medical appoint-

ments, e.g. Doctor’s/hospital/Den&st appointment cards/le?ers, etc., is required.   

If your child is ill, please no&fy us before 9.00am via the Studybugs app, which is available to download from: 

studybugs.com.   

Please inform the school beforehand if your child has to a?end an appointment.   

We are not able to authorise holidays in term &me..  

Children who arrive or leave school during the day must be signed in or out at the Academy office. 



Head Lice Advice for Parents and Carers 
 

Unfortunately, head lice are a common part of primary school life and schools no longer check children’s hair. 

Anyone can get head lice and contrary to popular belief, having head lice is nothing to do with your personal 

hygiene. 

 

Symptoms 

Itching, although it is possible to have head lice without symptoms, so it is best to take a look. 

 

How to check 

Head lice are &ny and fast! Look behind ears, close to the scalp, at the back of the neck and under fringes. 

Adult head lice are 2 - 4mm long, immature lice are even smaller. 

 

What are head lice 

Head lice are live insects. Their empty eggs are called nits. Lice are wingless insects that hold on to the hair, 

feeding from the blood in the scalp. They spread through head-to-head contact, they do not jump. Adult fe-

males live for up to a month and lay around five eggs a day. 

 

Our School procedure  

If Lice are seen in a child’s hair this advice le?er will be sent home on that day to the whole class. If the Lice are 

a con&nuing issue for an individual child, then we will speak to the parent/carer directly. 

 

How to get rid of head lice 

 Wet combing: 

1. Wash hair using ordinary shampoo. 

2. Lightly towel dry the hair. 

3. Apply a condi&oner to make combing easier (this also makes it harder for the louse to cling on). 

4. Using a comb designed for this purpose part hair into small sec&ons and comb hair from the scalp to the 

end. 

5. Wipe the comb each &me and check for live lice. 

6. Repeat un&l you are sure the whole head is combed. 

7. Thoroughly rinse the hair and comb. 

8. Comb every three days for at least two weeks un&l no more lice are found. 
 

Medicated treatments: 

These are available from pharmacies – please follow the treatment’s instruc&on leaflet. 
 

Preven&on 

Check your child’s hair weekly – don’t wait for there to be symptoms. This is by far the best way to prevent 

head lice. Make it a weekly habit! 

Please ensure that if your child has long hair it is &ed back/up. 

There are a number of head lice preven&on products available i.e. Vosene shampoo for kids, tea tree sprays, 

etc. 
 

Remember: 

If you find head lice, check and treat the whole family at the same &me. 

Inform the school, baby-si?ers, friends etc. 

Lice only live on human heads they will not live on bedding or clothes. 

They cannot jump or fly. 

They are only caught by head to head contact. 

Head lice are not fussy about the length of hair or how clean it is. 
 

Useful websites for further informa&on: 
 

www.onceaweektakeapeek.com  and  www.nhs.uk 

 

If you require further support please contact our Pupil well-being officer, Mrs Clair 

Hughes, either via the Academy Office or email office@brooksideacabemy.co.uk 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




















